



July 27, 2011

John J. Long City Clerk City of Somerville City Hall 93 Highland Avenue Somerville, MA 02143

Dear Mr. Long:

RE #191736

We have received your letter dated July 21, 2011 regarding the timing of the street lighting on the busway at the Davis Square T Station and the request to number these lights. Thank you and the Somerville Board of Aldermen for bringing these items to our attention. We work very hard to be good neighbors and greatly appreciate Somerville's support.

To address these issues, we have installed a new light controller and have set the on/off time appropriately for the season. This was completed on Sunday, 7/24/11. We are in the process of fabricating the numbers for the MBTA owned poles and will have them affixed to the poles by August 12, 2011.

In the future, please feel free to contact me directly with any MBTA maintenance issues, as I will be sure to address them promptly. My contact numbers are as follows: Office: 617-222-1820 or Cell Phone: 617-721-1964. Your assistance and support is greatly appreciated.

Best Regards,

Assistant General Manager for Engineering & Maintenance

21 Arlington Ave, Bldg 2 Charlestown, MA 02129

Cc: R. Davey, P. Kineavy, D. Gilcoine